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1) FROM THE STUDENT HEATTH SERVICES

A Fond Farewell to Mary Hardy, Community Health Nurse who will
be leaving us, at K.E.C. on July 27th. She and her family will
be moving to Oregon for a year. WE WILL ALL MISS YOU MARY.
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STUDENT HEALTH SERVICES - Vacation

Rita Katzel, Commnity Health Nurse will be away on Vacation
from Wednesday, July 25th and will return Monday, August 20th.
During Rita's absence Eva McNeil or Margaret Walwyn will be

the nurses on duty. Dr. Van Rijn will continue to be available
on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

FIRE ALARM DRILL

Monday afternoon's fire alarm drill went well. All students and
staff were out of the buildings in just under four minutes. A

few students and staff, although out of the building remained really
too close to the doors and therefore, in theory, could have been
burned or otherwise harmed. When the alarm sounds, we must move
well away from the buildings.

Thank you for your cooperation.
H.E.P.

FROM THE APATHY CLUB

The Apathy Club has heard that one of its members has been indulging
in questionable behaviour detrimental to the aims of the Club,

that is, as far as the Club's aims can be ascertained. She, Greta
Nelson, has been found actually caring about students. She has been
seen giving them her attention, care and sympathy, and, on numerous
occasions has been heard giving them heartfelt advice. Naturally,
the other club members can do nothing about this (they wouldn't
even if they could), but if this sort of behaviour continues the Club
members may consider meeting sometime to think about the possibility
of asking her if these rumors are true. On the other hand, they may
simply overlook them.

Either way, its too hot to bother.

J.L.

A.V.S. (AUDIO VISUAL) ON HOLIDAYS.

(One at a Time)

We'll be operating with only two people fram July 25th - Sept. 4th.
Student Aides will cover for us during Lunch (12:00 - 1:00) and
Dinner (5:00 - 6:00).

Please bear with our Occasional and Unavoidable and Short absences
at other times.

Thanks.

AW. G.G. & R.S.
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ESL/ADULT EDUCATICON WORKSHOP

Donna McGee has been invited to do a two-day workshop on Developing
Literacy Materials for Adults by Joanna Escobar, Director of the
Statewide ESL/Adult Education Service Centre - Illinois. The
seminar will run from September 10 through September 14, with the
first two days devoted exclusively to Donna. Many congratulations
to Donna on achieving such international fame! All the best wishes
for a successful workshop.

R.M.

TO ALL ELT INSTRUCTORS

The ALBERTA ASSOCIATION OF TEACHERS OF ENGLISH AS A SECOND LANGUAGE
(ATESL), formed this year, is holding it first annual conference
in Calgary on Friday and Saturday, November 23 and 24, 1979. It is
crucial to ATESL that this first conference be a success, so they
have invited us to participate and to act as workshop leaders.
Possible topics for workshops include:

- English for Special Purposes

- Immigrant Women and Cultural Adaptation

- Testing

- Resource Materials

- Prejudice

- Cultural Differences

- Cultural Adjustment

- Integration or Mainstreaming

- First and Second Language Acquisition,
Similarities and Differences

- The Blackboard Story

If you would like to lead a workshop and if any of these topics
interest you (or perhaps you have a topic of your own?), please
contact Rose Marie Watson or myself for further details as to how
to get involved.

R.M.

STUDIO 58 - Press Release

PRESENT IAUGHTER by Noel Coward opens at Studio 58 on Tuesday,
July 31st and runs Monday through Saturday until August 18th.
Tickets are $3.00 Monday through Thursday, and $3.50 on Friday
on Saturday. All shows begin at 8:00 p.m. for reservations and
information call 324-5227.
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POSITION OPENINGS

Vancouver Community College - Continuing Education

Instructor in Court Interpreting

This is a part-time program offered at our Langara Campus

The program will train bilingual or multilingual persons to work
as a court interpreters or conference interpreters.

The program begins the week of September 17, 1979 and will be offered
evenings or on weekends, if necessary, until campleted in the spring
1980.

For further information and application forms call as soon as possible:
324-5323.

Vancouver Vocational Institute

Instructor for Power Engineering, Power and Process Correspondence
and Certificate Upgrade Program. Deadline for applications
August 7th, 1979.

Instructor for Welding Program, Deadline for applications

August 7th, 1979.

‘King Edward Campus ,

Business Education Instructor, Full-Time, Deadline for applications
August 10th, 1979.

SELKIRK COLLEGE - Castlegar Campus
Personnel Officer, applications submitted before July 31lst, 1979.

Principal, applications submitted before August 3rd, 1979.

For details on the above positions, please see postings on faculty
bulletin boards.




10) ENGLISH LANGUAGE TRAINING: HOMEFRONT LEARNING

The English Language Training Department requires a Head Teacher for its new innovative
Homefront Learning Project.

The purpose of Homefront Learning is to seek out immigrants who need English Language
training, but who cannot or will not attend regular College programs and to provide them,
using volunteers, with the help they want, at their own pace, and in environments of their

own choosing.

To do this effectively, the College must have the active support of ethnic societies, churches,
community groups and social agencies. These organizations are able to identify potential
students and can also provide a pool from which volunteers - bilingual or otherwise - can
be recruited. If feasible, they might also provide space where instruction can take place.
The College, in return, will assign community teachers to train the volunteers and to give on-
going, back-up resource services and materials to them, as appropriate .

It must be emphasized that relationships between the College and the community are fo be
flexible, tailored to the needs of each group with whom we are working, as well as to the
needs of the students. It is crucial that we be seen as a resource.

To make this happen, the E.L.T. Department will require a Head Teacher from August 15th
1979 (or earlier, if appropriate) to March 3l, 1980 and perhaps somewhat longer, if the fund-
ing is continued.

Responsibilities Will Include:

-  Confact and liaison with ethnic societies and other appropriate groups;

Recruitment and supervision of community teachers;

Recruitment and training of volunteers;

Liaison with other E.L.T. programs and with social agencies, for the purpose
of student referral;

Maintenance of appropriate records, timelines, etfc.;

Publicity for the program;

- An evaluative report for the Ministry.

Desirable Qualifications:

- E.S.L. training and teaching experience;
- Experience in organizing groups and in community work;

- Ability to work effectively in an unstructured situation.

Interested instructors are asked to apply, in writing, by AUGUST 10th to R.F. Cunningham
(in R. Meyer's absence).

HSERs
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GOOD INEWS I!

INSTRUCTOR'S DIPLOMA COURSES
WILL BE HELD -
STARTING THIS SEPTEMBER - ON THE V.V.l. CAMPUS

I.D. 102 Tuesday/Thursday September I8 - November 22 16:00 - [8:00  Room 410
I.D. 103 Saturdays September |15 - December 1 09:00 - 16:00  Room 209
I.D. 104 Monday/Wednesday ~ September 27 - November 28  16:00 - 18:00  Room 410

Sign up for the course(s) you want on the form below and return it fo:

Mrs. Hemphill, Principal's Secrefary.

(Check Below)
| WOULD LIKE TO TAKE:

1.D. 102 (Tuesday/Thursday)

I.D. 103 (Saturday)

1.D. 104 (Monday/Wednesday)
NAME: DEPARTMENT:

RETURN TO: Mrs. Hemphill

REMEMBER: Enrolment is limited and this pre-registration form reserves a place.

H.E. PANKRATZ,
HEP/sh Principal .
July 1979






